
NBSC Balgowlah Boys Campus 

Maretimo St, BALGOWLAH, NSW 2093  
Ph:  9949 4200  
nbscbalgb-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au  
www.balgowlahboys.nsw.edu.au 

The Balgowlah Boys Campus Newsletter 

RESPECT | RESPONSIBILITY | EXCELLENCE  

 

                                       
                Week 6 Term 3 2017 

 Principal’s Report 
 

I am extremely proud to announce that Balgowlah Boys has once again produced 
outstanding results in NAPLAN testing. The trend data for aspects of literacy and numeracy 

from 2013 to 2017 indicate that the school is even improving upon the performances of 
the past; 

 
Numeracy 
(Balgowlah is the green, All schools in state is black and Public Schools in red) 

 
Grammar and Punctuation  
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Reading

 
Writing 

 
Spelling  
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The school’s numeracy data was the real standout this year with every student in Year 9 

growing in real terms. The arrows below show the amount of growth - upward (or deficit - 
downward) 
  

 
 

This year’s NAPLAN has been given even greater significance due to the introduction of a 

minimum standard in reading, writing and numeracy (a Band 8) that is required for a 
student to qualify for the HSC. The unfortunate outcome of this mandate is that 14 year 
olds are now being judged on a standard they need to meet as 18 year olds.  

 
The data above demonstrates - Year 9 students at this school that are yet to meet the 

standard, but continue to work as hard as they have since year 7, will meet this level well 
before they are in Year 12! 

 
Of the approximately 1,000 NAPLAN tests sat this year by Year 9, 80% received Band 8 or 
above. This perhaps put the achievements of this year’s cohort into some perspective! 

 
Parents interested may view 28TUdemonstration tests U28T on the NSW Education Standards 

Authority website. 
 
It is not often I get the opportunity to 

get into the classroom to teach, 
however, I was absolutely delighted to 

work with some year 7 students on their 
Gifted and Talented Project this week. 
The students have worked in groups to 

design a website; “A Guide to Bally 
Boys” to enable future students to 

transition into high school. The boys 
have created time lapse-videos, written 
narratives and interviewed staff to 

enable students and parents to know 
more about the school. 

 
 
 

https://hscliteracynumeracy.nesa.nsw.edu.au/
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Year 7 Gifted and Talented Project 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Reflection from a teacher 
 

As usual this week I asked staff if they wished to submit articles for this issue of the 
school newsletter. An article was left on my desk without a name, merely signed “A proud 

teacher”. I could not help but include the letter below which reflects on the recent 
speeches by the nominees for School Captain 2018: 
 

Imagine this, it’s the eve of your final year at Balgowlah Boys. You are now a prefect. 
Today you will stand and present your carefully crafted presentation before the entire 

teaching staff. Yourself and five peers share a dream to be School Captain. The goal, 
convince your audience to vote 1, for you. 

 
On Wednesday 22P

nd
P August I was one of those fortunate staff who witnessed six inspiring 

young men deliver six very different, yet equally compelling arguments as to why they 

should represent their school as Captain. There are times in life I hope we all stop to 
appreciate the magnitude of events unfolding before us. For me, this was one of those 

occasions. As a staff we witnessed the courageous exploration of opportunity, in what 
may have been for those candidates, daunting circumstances. The quality of their 
arguments, the planning, the recollections, the inspiration, the wit, the intelligence, the 

passion and their dreams were articulated in ways that made us all smile with pride. 
 

There are days in school that only a school knows, and this was one of those days. I was 
reminded of the importance of our role in the world and of the quality of young people we 
support in their journey to adulthood. My humble, and sincere congratulations to those 

courageous six boys for representing themselves, and their school so well. You’re all 
Captains to me. 

 
Signed, 
A proud teacher. 
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Congratulations to our student leaders, Tom Butler and Julian McKay for speaking at the 
Vietnam’s Veteran’s Service at the War Memorial at Manly Corso on the 18 P

th
P August. The 

feedback from our veterans was extremely positive. 
 

 
 

Speakers… Tom Butler and Julian McKay with MC Tom Warne OAM. 

 

 
Another congratulations to our own Bob Burton for receiving recognition as a finalist for 
the NSW State Volunteers Awards held this week at Dee Why RSL. Bob was presented 

with the award by MP James Griffin and recognised for the many years of volunteer work 
with the Manly Jazz Festival and also making a pretty good Santa Clause at Xmas!  

 

 
 

 
Paul Sheather 
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Wellbeing  

Mental fitness 

One in four young Australians live with a mental health difficulty and 75% of people with 

mental health difficulties will experience it’s onset by the age of 24. It is therefore very 

important that we practise preventative measures in the school environment to provide 

young people with knowledge and support around mental fitness and wellbeing. There are 

a number of ways parents and teachers can support student’s wellbeing and mental fitness 

within the school community. 

 Encourage students to seek help if they feel they are not coping. This can be online help 
(e.g. ReachOut.com) or face to face help (e.g. speaking to the school counsellor). 

 Set aside time to do short activities that promote mindfulness. 
 Focus on student’s strengths. 
 Talk about mental health and wellbeing with students. Talking about mental health and 

wellbeing reduces the stigma around mental health difficulties and gives students 
permission to talk about their state of mental health without the fear of being judged. 

By incorporating, some of these actions into everyday school life teachers and parents can 

help encourage mental fitness in students and prevent serious mental health difficulties. 

Why practise mindfulness? 

Mindfulness is about focusing on the present and living in the moment. When you practise 
mindfulness, you do not dwell on the past or worry about the future. 

There is a lot of evidence that mindfulness can help you to: 

 clear your head and slow down your thoughts 
 be more aware of yourself, your body and the environment 
 slow down your nervous system and aid your sleep 

 concentrate 
 relax 

 cope with stress, depression and anxiety. 

Being mindful helps you enjoy every little moment of life as it happens, which has a 
really positive impact on your mental and physical health. 
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Staying fit and healthy 

High School can be a stressful time for some students. Some factors contributing to this 

stress include relationships, friendship groups, school work, puberty, family life and peer 

pressure. With all these factors (and more) to navigate, it can be hard to prioritise staying 

fit and healthy. It's therefore important that teachers and parents encourage students to 

form healthy lifestyle habits and support them in having a healthy body and mind. Within 

the school community teachers and parents should promote healthy eating, sleeping and 

physical activity habits through 

 Talking about the benefits of a healthy lifestyle 
 Setting a good example 

 Providing students with knowledge on how to create healthy habits 
 Encouraging and supporting students to break bad habits 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

https://www.headspace.com/
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VISUAL ARTS 

 
MAD is happening! Get down to the library on Tuesday and Wednesday August 29th and 
30th from 4pm - 7pm to see the annual Balgowlah Boys Visual Art’s showcase. Year 12 will 

be showcasing their amazing HSC works, and there will also be works by students in other 
year groups. After that you can wander down to the hall to see the Music, Drama, and 

Dance groups perform. 
 
This year’ 

s MAD2017 Visual Arts Exhibition includes:  
 

Year 7  
Year 7 are busy assembling the beginnings of their zines, which will be ready for MAD in 
Week 7 and the Zine Fair at Manly Library later this year. The ‘Insane Selfies’ task has 

seen students reassembling their own face using a mashup of expressionistic selfies. All 
students have been incredibly creative and the selfies turned out to be very humerous 

masterpieces. During the next next few weeks the boys will be adding more to their Zines 
and eventually creating a multi-page, handmade artwork. Zines will be sold for a gold coin 
donation at MAD on the Tuesday and Wednesday night to raise money for new equipment. 
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Year 8 

Year 8 are currently creating their own stencils within the Street Art program. 
They began with a practice stencil given to them by their teachers, which was 
cut and either spray painted or sponge painted. The boys are now designing 

their own stencil on Photoshop or using a photograph and converting it into a 
stencil.  

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

Year 9 

The boys have been finalising their surrealist drawings for the last couple of weeks. In 
groups, they have been producing three drawings and three digital images of exquisite 

corpses and a drawing mash-up of animals and nouns. Following this task, miniature 
surrealist sculptures will be designed which will be placed in the empty fire hydrant boxes 
around the school. 
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Next week, a selection of artworks will be showcased at the MAD night so please come 

see their hard work and superb talents! 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
Year 10  

Students in Year 10 Elective Visual Arts have been learning skills with aerosol paint. They 
have completed the G-Block bathroom murals and they look sensational! These are the 
most colourful and creative bathrooms you have laid eyes on. The boys have also been 

painting large scale plywood boards in groups with aerosol paint. These will be displayed at 
MAD on August 29th and 30th in the library. Year 10’s have loved learning about spray 

paint and street art. They are showing an excellent sense of professionalism in their 
artworks. Well done Year 10! 
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Year 11 

Year 11 have been working on their unit of work centred around war, politics, rebellion and 
transgression. They are working in groups to produce works 
which respond to contemporary issues in the world. They are 

also preparing for their Yearly Examinations to be held in 
Weeks 9 and 10. Students have been critically analysing the 

work of artists who act as social and political commentators. 
Students have also been engaging in practices of self and 
peer marking, analysing marking criteria and work samples to 

assess where their learning is at, what they need to do to 
improve, and how they will get there.   

 
 

 
 

 

Year 12  
Year 12 have been finalising their works for the HSC. The cohort have put together an 

outstanding series of artworks that reflect their beliefs, cultures, concerns, and insights 
into the world around them. Come down to MAD in the library from 4pm on Tuesday and 
Wednesday next week to see the works and chat to the students who made them. 
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Photography Club 

Thank you to Mr Mills for running recent sessions with our students! Your photography 
expertise is much appreciated by all! This week’s challenge, as set by Mr Mills, was “The 
Small Things”. Please keep an eye out for Photography Club student’s work hanging in 

MAD this Year! Our students will also be professionally documenting the Art Exhibition, as 
well as the Music, Drama and Dance performances.  

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Will’s “The Small Things” photograph.  Photographs by Matt S, Year 9 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
Follow us on Instagram @artatbally! 

 
Meghan Hamilton 
Chris Boylan, Sally Leaney 

Visual Arts Teachers 
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